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	In this issue:

· Delay in the Ratification of the I-Pass Agreement with Los Angeles City College
· Media Inquiry into the Metro North Hollywood Joint Development Board Vote
· Press Release to Inform the Public about October’s Crenshaw-Prairie Transit Corridor Meetings
· Media Inquiry Regarding Human Remains Discovered During Construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension


	Delay in the Ratification of the I-Pass Agreement with Los Angeles City College
In last Friday’s (September 28) Daily Brief, information was provided that Metro and Los Angeles City College finalized a three-year agreement for the I-Pass program for Fall 2007.  The agreement must now be ratified by the Los Angeles Community College District (LACCD) Board of Trustees, which was anticipated to take place on October 3.  However, there is insufficient time to place the agreement on the Board’s October 3rd agenda, therefore, it is expected that the agreement will be presented and ratified by the LACCD Board at their October 17 meeting.
Media Inquiry into the Metro North Hollywood Joint Development Board Vote

The L.A. Weekly has inquired about last week’s Metro Board vote which approved exclusive negotiations with Lowe Enterprises to develop a nearly 16-acre site at the juncture of the Metro Red and Orange Lines in North Hollywood.  The reporter was specifically interested in Metro’s procedure for dealing with situations in which there are not enough non-conflicted members to take action or make a decision on an item.  In such cases, Metro has relied on the long established common law Rule of Necessity developed to overcome situations in which a public body is unable to take action when there are not enough public officials to act due to conflicts.  The Rule typically provides that a random means of selection (e.g., a lottery) may be used to select, among the conflicted members, enough members so that action may be taken or a decision made on the item.  Staff explained that Metro upholds the strongest ethical standards possible, and that Board Members voluntarily disclose potential conflicts of interest prior to voting on matters affecting the agency.  The story is expected to run in the paper’s next edition.

Press Release to Inform the Public about October’s Crenshaw-Prairie Transit Corridor Meetings

Media Relations has distributed a news release noting that Metro will be conducting three meetings in October to obtain public comment on the agency’s Crenshaw-Prairie Transit Corridor, which will analyze various transit alternatives, environmental impacts and Alternative Analysis to improve the mobility in the corridor.

The news release notes that the Crenshaw/Prairie Transit Corridor extends approximately 10 miles north from Wilshire Boulevard, south to El Segundo Boulevard, east to Arlington Avenue and west to Sepulveda Boulevard and La Tijera Boulevard/La Brea Avenue and includes the cities of Los Angeles, Inglewood, Hawthorne, El Segundo and portions of unincorporated Los Angeles County.

Metro will consider several transit modes such as Metro Rapid Bus, Metro Rapid Transit (a dedicated lane) and Light Rail Transit.  The purpose of this effort is to identify potential alternatives to improve public transit service by connecting with existing rail lines, such as the Metro Green or Purple Lines, or approved transit lines such as the Metro Exposition Light Rail (under current construction).  The meetings will be held on October 15, 17, and 20.
Media Inquiry Regarding Human Remains Discovered During Construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension
Today, a reporter from the Real Estate Journal interviewed Metro Community Relations and Metro Environmental Compliance staff regarding the human remains discovered during construction of the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Project and Metro’s plan to ensure a proper re-interment of the remains and artifacts.  Staff explained how, when and where the discovery took place and the appropriate procedure that Metro will follow to preserve this archaeology discovery and at the same time keep the community informed.  A story will follow in the next two weeks. Their website is www.carealestatejournal.com. 
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